Patients Group     The Lindow Hall, Bowness.           August 24th   2021
Present: 
James Knox, Samantha Willis, Kath Johnson, Rod Mostyn, Liz Sarginson, Florence Prior, Ann Kirk, George Hill, Sue Gallagher, 
Apologies
Gwen Lattimer
· Minutes, Matters Arising and Surgery Update: 
· 3 Appointment systems
· 3 Telephones and telephone triage

· 3 Continuity of care
GH had feedback from some patients regarding the triage questions done by Receptionists and this prompted wider discussion. 

· This triage will be unfamiliar compared with previous protocols, and can result in patients feeling ill prepared, or anxious, or concerned about being asked what they consider questions about their condition by a non-clinician.

· Could there be some nuanced training in order to be able to respond more individually to a patient.  Patients may not understand this concept of triage, and its purpose, among other things, to get you to the most appropriate member of the team. An example would be a nurse who can manage the use of inhalers. 
· The question “Is this serious?” will confuse those patients for whom the matter IS serious to them, but may not fit other criteria. 

· The response “Croft surgery” to an enquiry on the telephone isn’t very engaging and we wondered if we could adopt “My name is” when the telephone is answered. It makes an immediate connection with the patient.  
· There was concern over the sequence of events leading to an engaged signal which wasn’t helpful. There are also issues here,  for those with hearing impairment
· Some patients do not feel that a telephone response deals with their problems. Can we achieve continuity of care when you see different people. It may be difficult to accept that practice has changed from the time you got straight through to a doctor, and could always see “your” doctor.
· Could the systems in place be further explained to patients via a newsletter. This could be dispensed initially, by members of PPG, to those attending the flu clinics

ACTIONS followed on the Wednesday, and Sam notified the group of the following.
· Receptionists asked to identify themselves to callers and to explain triaging. Some staff already doing this but approach may be inconsistent.

· We have contacted our telephone system provider; AT THE MOMENT - once three phones are taking incoming calls, the engaged tone will sound to new callers and they are queued. As soon as a phone is put down at this end, it will start ringing us and the next caller comes through.
For a higher cost we can add in a longer queuing system which will play music and hold up to 50 callers. Online systems are sending through price list for upgrading the service and this will then be for management team to review.

3 Staffing update      ************

Josephine Hewson is lead partner. Gareth Smith Partner


James Knox and James Cam are salaried GPs.

Ruth Pearce is retained GP.
A new GP will join the Practice in October.  Practice area 
Abusive Patients. There was a unanimous view that abusive behaviour should not be tolerated. The group discussed what might lead up to patients behaving abusively. Fortunately, we have few examples of this at the Croft, but it is distressing and upsetting for staff, and others who may be in the waiting room. Patients can be offered a separate space by staff to remove them from the public arena, in an attempt to calm things down. SG informed the group that she had been asked by Josephine who was drafting the letter sent to such patients as a warning of possible exclusion from the practice, to contribute thoughts. The letter template the Practice had acquired lacked sensitivity and specificity and may prompt concern by the recipient who may not have enough detail of what the issues are. It was suggested that we include a sentence regarding understanding that the patient may be feeling anxious, or frustrated or unwell at the time of the incident, and more specific detail about the incident.  SG had also asked Josephine about what training staff have in dialling down the situation, and had sent some ideas as a result of a google search. SG also gave example of what might be interpreted as abusive, but may not be, in the current climate where some 4 letter words are part of everyday conversation.

ACTION  SG to copy to the group the ideas from the google search.

3 Practice area.  James circulated a map of our practice area.  An initial response was that attending housebound patients was going to be challenging in terms of distance. There are between 40 and 50 new patients at the practice now, some of whom have been living in this catchment, but were signed up to other practices, including Carlisle city, perhaps for historical reasons or because of proximity to work. Some patients who have transferred or who have been asked to transfer, have multiple and complex needs which does create more pressure. 
4 Secondary Care
There are some more specialist treatments now which can be done more locally, saving visits to General hospital. Eg Some dermatology, carpel tunnel.  Good information from the GP helps forward triage. However, as we are all aware, we are no exception to the regional and national waiting lists for elective surgery.

ACTION. Kath has forwarded this link about local recovery plan.  https://staff.cumbria.nhs.uk/news/elective-recovery-plan-update?reffererPageID=227
5 PCN  Primary Care Network. COVID Vaccinations 
AK  could not book locally and went to Kendal which fitted in with her work, but then had to do the follow up jab also at Kendal. There was much praise and applause! for the management and efficiency of vaccine delivery demonstrating joined up working across the PCN. We were shown a letter from Alex Morton, regional Director of Primary Care and Public Health Commissioning, praising the Keswick and Solway PCN as the best performing across our region . 
************(Cumbria, Northumberland, Tyne and Wear, Newcastle and North East). 
6 Flu clinics/  COVID booster
Appointments at the surgery are likely to be as last year, with the most clinically vulnerable and the less mobile/housebound being priorities.  The Atrial Fibrillation check will probably not continue as a general check as it did take time and yielded a very small number of undiagnosed.  Shingles and Pneumonia jabs will continue.
Currently practices are awaiting information on possible booster Covid jabs.

7
Equipment Fund.  Managed by George and Ann.
As of June 30th 2021, funds stand at £1547.54. Since January 2021, £160 has come into the fund. The cost of replacement oxygen works out at £834 a year, so the current funds would meet this cost (just about) only for the next 2 years. There is now evidence of some patients buying their own oximeters and blood pressure monitors. 
8
Recruitment    

Florence is off to University, and she was thanked for her membership of the group and contributions. She has said she will try to find another young person to join the group. The group agreed to look for further interest. There may be interest from patients new to the practice.
AOB
KM said that she had received a letter form the practice, where the signature was just a squiggle. The group agreed that this was not helpful, even though it is not all letters,  and Sam will take this away for an action.
ACTION followed on the Wednesday, and Sam notified the group of the following
 I am working through the surgery letters and standardising them, so I’m looking at typeface and layout as well as signature section. I spoke the practice  manager and Dr Smith about this.  The sign off will now show from Dr__ __ , your registered GP.  Most routine letters recall will still be pp’d by admin staff. Results letters are either generated by clinicians or are OK’d by them before they are sent out.
SG raised the matter of Advance Care Planning as part of the Preventative agenda.  Starting these conversations which are not just about end of life, are often resisted, especially where a couple are together and supporting each other.  There is some helpful information which she will circulate with the minutes. The conversation does not have to be broached solely by a GP, but could come from, for example, a Social prescriber, or a Physio or OT who might be working with someone, or from a family member or friend. The key is to recognise the opportunity when it arises.
Next meeting:Tuesday February 8th 2022 7.30pm VENUE Port Carlisle Bowling club.  SG to book
